



REPRESENTING ILLINOIS' FINEST

Police Benevolent & Protective Association Unit 156A

Chicago Police
Sergeants' Association
1616 W. Pershing Road
Chicago, Illinois 60609
773-376-7272
chicagosergeants.org



Inside this issue:

Retiree Dinner Info
Chaplain's Corner
Gun Liability Coverage
Membership Report
New Members
Food for Thought
...and much more

Chevrons

Chicago Police Sergeants' Association Newsletter

January 2018 Volume 59 Number 1

President's Message

By James Ade President

As we move forward into 2018, I would like to wish all of our members and their families a happy, healthy, and safe new year. With the new year comes new optimism for our Association as a new President and Board of Directors takes control this month. The election this last November saw several new additions to the Board, as well as a new President. Congratulations to President Paul Bilotta,



Vice-President Chris Pettis, and the rest of the newly elected. I know that they will continue to strengthen our Association and its service to the membership. Thank you to Bob Dolan and Eddie Sullins who will be leaving the Board. Their insight and experiences were extremely helpful over the past several years.

Negotiations for a successor collective bargaining agreement are continuing at a slower pace than we would like. As of today, all of our proposals have been presented to the city and we are awaiting their response. As I have said in the past, our most important issues are to protect the due process of our members and to maintain the benefits that we have gained over the past several contracts.

Congratulations and welcome to the newest seventy-two members of the Association that hit the streets in December. Hopefully, this group will relieve some of the span of control burden in the short-handed districts. We are still hoping for additional promotions to bring our rank to its current budgeted strength of 1272.

The Annual Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner, honoring over 50 Sergeants that retired in 2017 will be held on Thursday, February 15 at St. Ignatius College Prep located at 1076 W. Roosevelt Road. The doors

... Continues on page 2

Page 2 Chevrons

President's Message

...continued from page 1

at St. Ignatius will open at 1800 with dinner being served at 1830. The dinner is only open to members of the Association, both active and retired. Come out to honor these men and women who have combined for over 1,000 years of service to the Chicago Police Department.

Lastly, I would like to thank the members of this great Association for allowing me to serve you as President these last six years. Thanks to you, we've come a long way. The Association was able to pay-off all debt and position itself in a very strong financial situation. We're still fighting to retrieve more of what was lost in 2009. When one of our members was facing what seemed insurmountable difficulties, the membership stepped up and answered the call. With the membership's support of the golf outing, we were able to increase the Active Member Death Benefit from \$3000 to \$7500. We were able to construct a memorial to those Sergeants who lost their lives through their heroic actions. We strengthened our relationships with Legislators, which helped the COLA bill get passed; and with some Aldermen that we can reach out to and address our concerns. These are just some of the accomplishments that the membership has realized. I thank you for your involvement in the Association, and for the honor to have served my Brother and Sister Sergeants.

Annual Corned Beef & Cabbage Retiree Dinner
Honoring Over Fifty Sergeants who retired in 2017
Thursday, 15 February 2017 1800 Hours
St. Ignatius College Prep 1076 W. Roosevelt Road

2018 Executive Board and Director Elections

The election for the Chicago Police Sergeants' Association has been concluded and the Election Committee counted the ballots for the Vice President race. The results are 249 votes for Chris Pettis, 161 votes for Eddie Sullins, and 14 ballots were challenged. All other candidates ran unopposed and were declared elected by the committee. The new Board of Directors will take office on January 18, 2018 and serve for the next three years. Congratulations to all of the new Officers and Directors!

Paul Bilotta - President

Mike Rafferty – Financial Secretary

Jim Calvino - Treasurer

Director - Mark McDermott

Director - Scott Slavin

Director – Keith Rigan

Director - Tom Costello

Director - Jon Utz

Chris Pettis – Vice President

Jim Raffae - Recording Secretary

Andres Zayas - Sergeant at Arms

Director - Mike Tantilla

Director – Mike Kapustanyiak

Director - Danielle Barnes

Director – John Slowinski

Vice-Presidents Report By Paul Bilotta Vice-President

This will be my last newsletter as Vice President. I have enjoyed serving our membership as Vice President and Grievance Chair. To say the last several years have gone fast would be an understatement. To say we have overcome many obstacles would be an even bigger understatement. Our members have worked with us tirelessly to ensure that our contractual rights are maintained through the grievance process as well as the arbitration process.

Negotiations have been underway since the expiration of the contract. Meetings were being held regularly until the Chief Labor Negotiator for the city resigned. When that happened our meetings stopped until a new person was put in place to fill that job. We have resumed meetings with some regularity and will continue to do so. I would like to thank you for your patience during this tedious process.

Our next general meeting is Thursday January 18 at 1800. It would be great to see meeting attendance increase. We hold six meetings per year . The meeting schedule is as follows: 18 January Annual Meeting at 1800 Hours , 15 March General Meeting at 1200 Hours, 17 May General Meeting at 1800 Hours, 19 July General Meeting at 1200 Hours, 20 September General Meeting at 1800 Hours (Home Run Inn Pizza/Awards Dinner) , 15 November, General Meeting at 1200 Hours (Thanksgiving Raffle). We also have our Corned Beef and Cabbage retirement dinner in February at St. Ignatius College Prep. This dinner will held on February 15 at 1800 hours. I realize everyone has busy schedules. I urge all of you to try to commit to attending one meeting this year and learning more about your association.

I have been asked by several members to explain the Binding Summary opinion process. This process is used primarily for suspension cases. If you receive a suspension of 10 days or less your case would be eligible to proceed to Binding Summary Opinion. This process involves the city and the union agreeing on an arbitrator. Once that has been done the city will send their investigation to the arbitrator. The union is allowed to send a one page brief explaining their perception of the investigation. This may involve issues such as timeliness, interviews, witnesses, circumstances, etc. Once an arbitrator has everyone's paperwork submitted to them they will begin review of the case. We have begun setting time limits on arbitrators as of late asking that they have a decision to us within 30 days of receiving the case unless there may be an extenuating circumstance. This process has worked very well and most if not all members that have utilized it have been satisfied with the outcome. We have had people talk about wins and losses. That topic is subjective. One person ...Continues on next page

DISTRICT / FIELD REPRESENTATIVES

These members serve as Representatives of the PB&PA Sergeants' Association.

John McCarthy 601
Andy Dobda 003
Martin Murphy 004
Tim Szarzynski 005
Rich Bednarek 006
Ryan Brown 007
Mark Juska 051
009
010
011

015
Bill O'Reilly 050
Rick Nigro 017
Tim Flisk 018
019
Pat Donahue 020
Adam Zelitzky 022
Luis Gaytan 024

012

Tom Linnane 014

Janine Hermann 121

025

Page 4 Chevrons

Pension Report

By Brian Wright Pension Board Representative

2017 treated us great!! The fund had an investment return of 16.33% as of November 30th, 2017. That was 4.45% above the policy benchmark of 11.88%. This coupled with payments from the City of \$449 million allowed us to increase our assets from \$2.40 billion on 12/19/16 to \$2.66 billion on 11/30/17. The increase of \$260 million amounted to a total increase of 10% of the fund's value.

The City owed us \$464 million per the statute and paid us \$449 million. The \$15 million we are shorted is because the City was shorted. The City pays us with their receipt of the tax levy. So when people do not pay their taxes, the City does not pay us that same amount. As those taxes come in later, we will receive them. There is no telling how much of the \$15 million we will eventually receive or when we will receive it since it comes in sporadically. This year the City is obligated to pay us \$500 million per the statute.

Approximately \$62 million per month is paid out in annuity payments, disability payments, refunds, death benefits and administrative costs. This totals \$744 million that walks out the door every year. This amount will only increase over time which is why the City's contributions will as well, until we are 90% funded.

But what we must realize is that we cannot invest our way out of this hole. We just had a GREAT year and only increased or assets 10%. We need more money coming in from the City, as the statute dictates, to ensure we get the most from a good year like 2017. The more money in the fund the more it grows with a 16.33% return. Membership contributions is not enough either. Even if we were to increase our contribution percentage (from 9%) or bolster our ranks (currently at 12,500 contributing on 12/15/17) it is not enough. Every little bit helps, but we cannot contribute ourselves out of the hole either.

The ONLY answer to a continued and consistent increase in the value and funded ratio of this fund is the steady increasing contributions from the City. Now, if we could only get some sort of dedicated funding source that could help out with the contribution from the City.....hint hint.....Casino......

Vice-Presidents Report (Cont.)

By Paul Bilotta Vice-President

getting a 10 day suspension that has it reduced to 3 days would certainly consider that a win with that decision. Another person getting a 10 day suspension and getting it reduced to 3 days would consider it loss because they still had a three day suspension. I remind everyone that the opinion is binding and that the arbitrator saw fit as an independent third party to either impose penalty or dismiss the penalty altogether. Whatever the outcome may be it is the fairest opportunity anyone will have regarding discipline in a suspension case.

Thank you for all that you do, and remember, take care of each other.

Membership Report

By Paul Bilotta Vice-President

As of this writing there are 1207 members in the 9171 pay code. The budgeted strength for our pay code is 1272 which leaves us 65 sergeants short at this time.

Annual Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner Honoring 2017 Retirees

Thursday, February 15th

District / Field Representatives are needed! Job Vacancy...

Your Association needs you. Let's start 2018 with our best foot forward. We currently have a need for unit rep's in several districts. A unit rep will share information from meetings with fellow sergeants and serve on committees if appointed by the President. The Unit Reps will serve for three years once appointed. There are six meetings held each year. If the Unit Rep attends at least half the meetings they will receive half their dues back the following February. The following Districts are currently in need of a Rep; 001, 009, 010, 011, 012, 015, 019, and 025. If you are interested in this position please call our office soon so that we may implement this change for the new calendar year. More information can be found on page 7 of this issue of the Chevrons. Remember, this is your Association and you are integral in it's success.





What does gun liability insurance protect against?



Protecting Those Who Protect Others

CIVIL LIABILITY

Even for justifiable acts of self-defense, a claim for monetary damages can be made against you by your assailant or your assailant's family member. Civil Liability claims are not costly for a perpetrator to make, even if they are without merit. All the perpetrator needs is an attorney willing to take his case in hopes of recovering damages from you. The cost of defending yourself against these claims can be financially devastating. Our policy provides legal defense coverage to vigorously defend you against these unwanted claims. In addition, subject to your policy limit of liability, we will pay damages on your behalf that you become legally obligated to pay as a result of your use of a firearm in an act of self-defense.

CRIMINAL DEFENSE REIMBURSEMENT

Just because you think your use of a firearm in an act of self-defense was justifiable, it doesn't mean the District Attorney will agree with you. Overzealous prosecutors can bring criminal charges against you. Protecting your freedom is costly and time consuming. Our policy provides you with Criminal Defense Reimbursement benefits if you are criminally charged and those charges are subsequently dismissed, or you are acquitted of criminal charges related to your use of a firearm in an act of self-defense.

MOONLIGHTING

Our policy will provide coverage for Civil Liability, Defense Costs and Criminal Defense Reimbursement Coverage for the use of your firearm when working as an independent contractor providing security protection in a capacity other than law enforcement.

EXCESS FIREARM LIABILITY COVERAGE

Our policy will provide Civil Liability, Defense Costs and Criminal Defense Reimbursement Coverage for the use of your firearm in a law enforcement act. Coverage is on an excess basis, when no other coverage is available to you, or other coverage has

- · Active or Retired Law Enforcement Officers
- · All Household Family Members (under age 25)
- · Excess Firearm Liability Coverage for Law Enforcement Acts
- · Coverage when Moonlighting
- · Civil Defense Coverage
- \$250,000 Civil Liability Coverage
- . \$100,000 Criminal Defense Reimbursement

 \bigstar

 \bigstar

 \star

- · \$10,000 Cash Advance for Attorney Retainer (if Criminally Charged)
- · Supplemental Income Benefit
- . \$5,000 Family Grief Counseling
- ·\$10.000 Relocation Benefit

Active Members - \$349/Year Retired Members - \$229/Year







VISIT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE

In an effort to keep you, the members, updated and to share information we have created a facebook page. This page is updated frequently by the Association and by the PB&PA of Illinois. If you do not follow facebook, simply visit our website at chicagosergeants.org and follow the live feed. We are asking that you "Like" the site and refer to it often. You can locate us on facebook at

Chicago Police Sergeants' PB&PA

Page 6 Chevrons

Chaplain's Corner

Fr. Dan Brandt Chaplain

Police Chaplains Ministry recently hosted hundreds of **Gold Star Families** at a holiday dinner on the Club Level of Soldier Field, overlooking the police memorial. This was a wonderful evening indeed, and a chance for families who lost a loved one in the line of duty to spend time together.

Letters were sent out last month to supporters on our mailing list soliciting financial assistance for the evening...and very generous donations have been flowing in. But I also wanted to invite you to consider making a donation. If you wish to do so, your tax-deductible gift (payable to Police Chaplains Ministry) may be made online via our website or mailed to/dropped off at 1140 W. Jackson Boulevard, Chicago 60607. Thank you for helping us to remind Gold Star Family members that they and their loved ones are NEVER FORGOTTEN.

A **police couples' retreat** was hosted a couple months ago at a resort in Itasca by **Chaplain Kimberly Lewis-Davis**. It was a wonderful event which many CPD couples (including sergeants) attended. If you and your significant other missed this opportunity or didn't register in time, please let Kim know and she'll put you on the list for the next retreat. She can be reached through our website. Retiree couples are also welcome.

Our monthly "**Upper Room Club**" continues to meet every first Wednesday of the month at **Pizano's** Pizza and Pasta in Wicker Park. More information is available on our website (below). This coming session (07 FEB), we'll talk about the season of Lent since it begins with Ash Wednesday the following week. We'll also host a Bible trivia contest with prizes that evening. All are welcome for food, drink and conversation.

Ash Wednesday is 14 FEB. In time-honored tradition, department chaplains will distribute blessed ashes at various locations throughout the city. The schedule will be posted in the Daily Bulletin and on our website.

If your new year resolution is to get some regular "Churchin' up," then please know you are most welcome at the **police Mass every 2nd and 4th Sunday**, 11:00 a.m., at Mercy Home for Boys and Girls (1140 W. Jackson Blvd). While this is a Catholic Mass, ALL CPD families are welcome. On-duty members, you'll be out in less than 30 minutes.

Recently I met with a retiree who continues to be haunted by memories of some of the awful things he witnessed during his 30+ years as a member of the greatest police department in the world. I am glad he reached out...and I hope he utilizes the **professional counseling** resources available to him and <u>all</u> active/retired members of the department. If you ever need to address similar memories or are having any issues you'd like to discuss, I beg that you please reach out. There are many resources available to you.

As the new year begins, please be assured of our prayers for you and your families. On behalf of CPD Chaplains Kimberly Lewis-Davis, Joe Jackson, Rabbi Moshe Wolf, Bob Montelongo and Hysni Selenica, I wish you a blessed, healthy and SAFE 2018.

7r. Dan Brandt, CPD Chaplain

1140 W. Jackson Blvd. | Chicago, IL 60607 | 773/550-2369 (cell/text) dan.brandt@chicagopolice.org | www.ChicagoPCM.org



District / Field Representative Program

The District / Field Representative (Rep) program shall consist of twenty-four (24) sergeants that are willing to take an active part in the association. Reps will share information from the association with bargaining unit members, serve on committees at the discretion of the President, and be eligible to be appointed delegates to conferences of the association.

District / Field Representatives will be appointed by the President or elected within their assigned / detailed unit(s) of representation if more than one Sergeant is interested / eligible to serve. If a Rep is transferred, detailed for more that ninety days, or retires during a term, the President may appoint another Sergeant to serve out the term of the outgoing Rep. Reps will be compensated for their participation in the program after attending at least one half of the six (6) general meetings of the association with a rebate of one half of the sergeants' annual dues payable in February of the following calendar year.

District / Field Representatives will represent the following:

001 District, Traffic Section, PublicTransportation, Central Detention;014 District;015 District;

002 District, Area Central Deputy Chief's and Detective Units, Evidence Technicians South:
016 District, Airport Law North (O'Hare);
017 District;

003 District, Mounted Unit; **018** District; Marine and Helicopter Units

004 District;
 005 District, Area South Deputy Chief's and Detective Units, Evidence Technicians North;

006 District;

and Detective Units;

007 District.

008 District, Airport Law South (Midway);

009 District;

Homan Square and all Units Assigned;

O11 District.

Headquarters and all Units Assigned

Legal Defense Representation

Police Benevolent Labor Committee

Attorney Thomas Pleines Attorney Joseph Andruzzi

Chicago PBLC Law Offices Phone: 312-453-7751

200 W. Jackson Blvd - Suite 1900 Chicago, Illinois 60606

Page 8 Chevrons

Food for Thought

By Rabbi Moshe Wolf - Chaplain

Recently, before we had the great Marathon in our city, one of our members "Johnny" walked into my office and asked me "Rabbi, should I run the marathon"? So I asked him, "Why do you want to run the marathon"? He answered me "Because at the end of the Marathon, I can drink all the beer that my heart desires". Then I asked him, "Why don't you want to run the marathon"? He answered me," Look at me, I am 63 years old and never ran a marathon in my life". I told him "go for it and do the best you can". At the end he managed to run 10 miles. I don't know about you, but that is a serious run even for somebody who is experienced. Two weeks after the marathon, Johnny calls me and he says, "Rabbi, can we meet? I need to talk". So we made up to meet, and it ended up being one of the most inspirational moments that I've ever had. I walked into the coffee shop and Johnny was sitting there waiting for me and he had tears in his eyes. He said, "Thank you for encouraging me to run the marathon. I never realized it was going to be a life-changing experience". He continued "Rabbi, please let me share with you what I learned from this experience. As I was running the race I realized, that not all of us are going to reach the finish line, but that does not mean that we shouldn't try. Then I looked toward the starting line and realized that there are some people running the race in wheelchairs, some while wearing prosthesis, and there was actually someone that I noticed on crutches. Making me realize that some of us are better equipped to run than others but that didn't seem to hold them back from running the race. As I was running I looked over my shoulder and I noticed about a block behind me was a gentleman in a wheelchair without legs and he was pushing himself with a device made to work with his hands. I was thinking to myself that this man in the wheelchair would give anything to have a pair of legs, yet that did not hold them back from being part of the race. I was totally inspired and encouraged by his determination. I also could not help noticing the people along the route who were cheering us along. I did not know any of them but I was quite inspired by their cheering, smiling and voices telling us not to quit. I ran as long as I could, until my body physically could not go any longer. That night when I came home I sat down with a pen and paper, to write down my feelings of the moment. I was thinking to myself, I ran the marathon but it actually was a lesson of a lifetime, and the title I wrote on my paper was "Running the Marathon of Life".

"Isn't it the same for all of us as we go through this path called life? We all enter the race, some make it to the end faster than others. Some are better equipped to run than others but that shouldn't hold us back from running. And if you ever feel like you need to stop running, look over your shoulder to those less fortunate that you are, who would give anything to be in your place. Every so often we need to pause in life and take stock of what we have and thank G-d for it and be grateful, as opposed to being depressed or upset on what we don't have. And another big lesson that I have learned is that in life sometimes the biggest act of kindness that one can do for another is even from the sidelines, is a kind word, a smile and some words of encouragement. There are those moments in life when we are shown more than we can understand, never underestimate "just being there" for others."

We chatted for a bit longer, shared a few laughs and parted ways. It will be a morning that I will long remember. What a powerful lesson to carry with us, that it is okay for us to enjoy life, even though things might not be as perfect as we hoped for. It reminded me of the story

Food for Thought

...continued from previous page

"The Peacock and the Crow"

A crow lived in the forest and was absolutely satisfied in life. But one day he saw a swan. "This swan is so white," he thought, "and I am so black. This swan must be the happiest bird in the world."

He expressed his thoughts to the swan. "Actually," the swan replied, "I was feeling that I was the happiest bird around until I saw a parrot, which has two colors. I now think the parrot is the happiest bird in creation." The crow then approached the parrot. The parrot explained, "I lived a very happy life until I saw a peacock. I have only two colors, but the peacock has multiple colors."

The crow then visited a peacock in the zoo and saw that hundreds of people had gathered to see him. After the people had left, the crow approached the peacock. "Dear peacock," the crow said, "you are so beautiful. Every day thousands of people come to see you. When people see me, they immediately shoo me away. I think you are the happiest bird on the planet."

The peacock replied, "I always thought that I was the most beautiful and happy bird on the planet. But because of my beauty, I am entrapped in this zoo. I have examined the zoo very carefully, and I have realized that the crow is the only bird not kept in a cage. So for the past few days, I have been thinking that if I were a crow, I could happily roam everywhere."...End of story

That's our problem too. We make unnecessary comparison with others and become sad. We don't value what G-d has given us. This all leads to the vicious cycle of unhappiness. Let us learn to be happy in what we have instead of looking at what we don't have. There will always be someone who will have more or less than we have. A person who is satisfied with what he/she has is the happiest person in the world. As we say goodbye to 2017, let us just pause for a moment and reflect. There have been some great times that made us laugh and there have been those moments that have made us cry. We started off the year with many resolutions; some we were able to keep and some that fell by the wayside. But at the end of the day, here we are celebrating another year.

On behalf of All your Chaplains, thanks so much for all that you do in making our city a better and safer place to live and raise our families. Our blessing to each of you is "May 2018 be one of your best years yet".

A very Happy New Year to the world's greatest flock. Should you need a shoulder to lean on or ear to listen, or perhaps some good humor to share, don't hesitate to send an e-mail or give us a call.

Compliments of your Chaplain, Rabbi Moshe Wolf 773-463-4780 or e-mail: moshewolf@hotmail.com

Upcoming Events

Annual Meeting
Thursday, January 18 @ 1800 - CPSA

Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner
Thursday, February 15 @ 1800 - St. Ignatius College Prep

Page 10 Chevrons

Recent Retirements

The following have retired since our last Chevrons. These Sergeants have provided the City of Chicago with many years of service. We wish a long, healthy and prosperous retirement to all!!

Name	Star	Unit	Age	Years	Retirement Date
Sgt. Juan Clas	1160	012	57	31	15 July 2017
Sgt. Stacey Cotter	2163	005	46	20	31 July 2017
Sgt. Mike Matijevich	2512	019	55	27	04 August 2017
Sgt. Brian Byrne	1241	018	55	31	09 August 2017
Sgt. Brian Hauser	1499	001	50	25	15 August 2017
Sgt. Dominique Dunigan	1702	124	55	25	15 August 2017
Sgt. Mike Burke	947	610	55	30	15 August 2017
Sgt. Brenda O'Neal	2092	261	51	26	15 September 2017
Sgt. Mayda Corral	1538	188	51	26	30 September 2017
Sgt. Larry Hoy	2607	012	56	26	13 October 2017
Sgt. Doralicia Ortiz	2385	010	55	26	15 October 2017
Sgt. Jim Prugar	2048	177	56	26	15 November 2017
Sgt. Richard Pakula	968	121	56	27	15 November 2017
Sgt. Bob Dolan	2451	015	55	31	15 November 2017
Sgt. Chris Taliaferro	938	025	51	23	28 November 2017
Sgt. Mike Lazzaro	2154	001	62	35	29 November 2017
Sgt. Tom Leland	997	012	55	23	15 December 2017
Sgt. Ron Pellonari	979	016	55	23	31 December 2017

In Memoriam

The following Sergeants have passed away and will be missed. We extend our condolences to their families and friends. if you hear of any of our brothers or sisters passing on, as we are not always notified in a timely manner.

Name (Age)	Status	Passed Away	
Sgt. Calvin Tyler	Retire	27 Sep 2017	
Sgt. Richard Clay Ford (92)	Retired (Az)	10 Oct 2017	
Sgt. Ernie Robinson (89)	Retired	20 Dec 2017	

Retiree Information

By Don Januszyk - Retiree

If you retired in the year 2017 you should have received a letter informing you of our Annual Corned Beef Dinner to be held on **Thursday**, **February 15** at St. Ignatius College Prep High School. If you retired in the year 2017 and did not receive a letter, please contact our office as soon as possible. Also, if your residence is in an apartment, unit, or condo that lists a number in the address, please notify our office. The department does not provide that information to our office and the post office will return mail without that information. It is at this dinner where those who have retired in the year 2017 are honored. Please note that the dinner is only for active and retired Sergeants.

Recent Sergeant Promotions

Congratulations to the newest members of the Chicago Police Sergeants' Association that started their Sergeant career on December 16, 2017. We wish them all the best in their new assignments.

Jeff Aldrich	Matt Augle	Leo Augle	Mike Brannigan
James Buchanan	Jeffrey Burke	Alfredo Calderon	Emily Campbell
Katie Chiczewski	Jeff Chudy	Eriberto Claudio	Aaron Cobb
Joseph Considine	Darryl Corter	John Czarnik	John DalPonte
George Davros	Sherod Dent	Jeremy Drzewiecki	Jose Estrada
Kris Evanoff	Sebastian Flatley	Ramon Flores	James Gallagher
Charlette Galvez	Miguel Gonzalez	Morad Haleem	Demitrios Haleas
Scott Hall	Mariam Hamad	David Heard	Edward Heidewald
Karl Hervai	Pat Jaycox	Ronni Kane	Ammie Kessem
Keith Lindskog	Orlando Long	Joe Madden	Marco Mendoza
Vladan Milenkovic	Robert Mizones	Kenneth Mok	Dave Moore
Yakimba Nalls	Yolanda Nowells	Tom O'Shaughnessy	Tim Parker
Richard Peplinski	Ray Piwnicki	Terrence Pratscher	Ivan Ramos
Anthony Richardson	Tippi Rogan-Stennis	Robert Rose	Dan Rosenthal
Erik Ruhnke	Clifford Russell	Johnny Santiago	Erick Senh
Joe Shevlin	Jeremy Sikorski	John Sofere	Brian Spataro
Joe Stanula	Tom Surma	Sam Timmerman	Max Uribe
Anthony Varchetto	Michele Wood	Brandi Wright	Paul Young

Annual Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner Thursday, February 15 @ 1800 - St. Ignatius College Prep

Retiree Gatherings:

1st District Retiree Brunch is on the 1st Tuesday of the month at 10 a.m., at the Southern Belles Restaurant, 6737 S. Archer Avenue (just East of Roberts Road), in Bridgeview.

8th District Retiree Luncheon (8 Balls) is generally on the last Wednesday of the month at Noon, at the Les Brothers Restaurant, 8705 S. Ridgeland, Oak Lawn. Contact Dorothy Piscitelli at 733-972-0139 for any last minute changes.

Orland Park Law Enforcement Organization (OPLEO) meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month, 7:30 p.m., at the Orland Park Civic Center, 14750 Ravinia, Orland Park. Contact Don Ade at 708-408-9308 for any last minute changes.

South Side Retirees meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10:00 a.m. Jedi Garden Restaurant 9266 S. Cicero Avenue

North Side Retirees meet on the 1st Wednesday of each month at 7:00 a.m. Lone Tree Manor 7710 N. Milwaukee Avenue For Info Call: John Zilinski at 773-259-1087

Chicago Police Sergeants' Association

Police Benevolent & Protective Association, Unit 156A 1616 West Pershing Road Chicago, Illinois 60609 PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 328
CHICAGO, IL

Annual Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner Honoring 2017 Retirees

Thursday, February 15th at 1800

Name	Star #	Unit
I have moved. My curre	nt address information	n is as follows
Old Address		Zip Code
New Address		Apt./Unit
City	State	Zip Code
Phone (new)		
E-mail		
I have changed Units. M	My current unit is as for	ollows
Old Unit	New Unit	Day Off Group_
I have a new star numb	er. My current star nu	imber is as follows
Old Star Number	New Star N	umber
Member's Signature:		Date:

Chevrons

The Official Publication of the Chicago Police Sergeants' Association

Executive Board

President - James Ade
Vice-President - Paul Bilotta
Financial Secretary - Mike Rafferty
Recording Secretary - Jim Raffae
Treasurer - Chris Pettis
Sergeant-At-Arms - Eddie Sullins
Directors
Scott Slavin
Mark McDermott
Mike Tantilla
Mike Kapustianyk
Keith Rigan
Jim Calvino
Andres Zayas
Danielle Barnes

North Retiree Liaison - Jacque Boyd South Retiree Liaison - Bob Kirchner Sgt's Pension Rep. - Brian Wright